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COVID-19 Didn’t Stop the Easter Bunny! 

 

COVID-19 didn’t stop the Easter Bunny from coming to Cloverfields on Saturday April 11th. 

The young and the old were happy to venture out of their homes to wave as he drove by. 

Thanks to the CPOA Youth Committee for putting this together! 

 

Pool IDs, Vehicle & Boat Stickers 

 

We are not scheduling any in person dues payment/pool pass picture dates until the COVID-19 restrictions are 

relaxed. As it becomes possible we will post dates on the community website. If you have not paid your dues 

yet or are requesting additional vehicle stickers, we are still accepting payments via mail or online on the 

community web site. With payment we will mail out pool passes and vehicle sticker. Our policy still remains 

that all new or updating of pool pass pictures must be done in person. 

**Go to page 3 to read more about proper placement of stickers on your car or boat.  
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Cloverfields Property Owners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

March 10, 2020, 7:30 pm 

MEETING MINUTES 

 ATTENDEES: 

 Bob Morelli (President) 

 Bill Boyle (1st Vice President) 

Courtney Chambliss (2nd Vice President) 

Jeanette Meinhardt (Treasurer) 

Andy Hanas (Recording Secretary) 

Marisa Cole (Corresponding Secretary) 

 Russ Shallue (Member-At-Large I) 

 Skip Hunt (Member-At-Large II) 

 Lt. Duke Johnston (QA County Sheriff's Dept.) 

 

I. OPENING REMARKS/REVIEW OF MINUTES/APPROVAL: 

OPENING: Bob opened the Meeting at 7:32 pm. 

REVIEW OF MINUTES: Andy said he e-mailed the 2/11/20 Minutes to all the Board Members and said he received 

one comment which he revised. Motion made to approve the 2/11/20 Board Meeting Minutes as revised.  

Motion passed 7-0-0. 

II. OLD BUSINESS: 

 CRIME WATCH: The Board welcomed Lt. Johnston back from his surgery.  Duke went over the statistics from the 

last 3 months.  For the last 30 days, there were 37 calls for service in Cloverfields with 7 traffic enforcements, 9 

traffic warnings and 2 citations, 4 animal complaints which were referred to Animal Control, and 2 suspicious 

activity.  He mentioned that there was one drug overdose in Bay City on 3/9/20.  

 DUES COLLECTION: Bob said so far about 77% of dues have been collected.  

III.       OFFICER/COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

1st Vice President: Bill said he is up to date printing ID's.  He said he would like to have an article in the 

Newsletter about unattended barking dogs in yards. 

2nd Vice President:  MARINA: Courtney said the pier re-decking is complete and looks great. 
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Treasurer: Jeanette handed out the Financial Statements ending on February 29, 2020, said the bills are all paid.  

Bob thanked Jeanette for picking up the Welcome Back Lt. Johnston Cake. 

Financial Recorder: Scott not present due to service assignment. 

Corresponding Secretary: NEWSLETTER: Marisa said the Newsletter deadline for articles is 4/15/20.  SWIM 

TEAM: Marisa said the Swim Team is planning a Community Yard Sale. 

Member-At-Large I: CRIME WATCH: Russ present, no report. 

Member-At-Large II: Skip said he will not be able to attend next month's meeting.  

Member-At-Large III: BEACH: Jay not present, no report. 

 Member-At-Large IV: CONSTRUCTION REVIEW: Javier not present, no report. 

Recording Secretary: CLUBHOUSE: Andy said the Men's Club cleaned out the old food and condiments from the 

Clubhouse refrigerator and freezer. 

IV. NEW BUSINESS: 

 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING & SPRING CLEAN-UP: Bob reminded the Board that the next General 

Membership Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, April 19, 2020 at 2:00 pm.  He said the Spring Clean-up will be 

held on that morning before the Meeting. 

 EASTER EGG HUNT: Bob said the Egg Hunt for kids is scheduled for Sunday, April 6.  

 CRABFEAST: Bob said he is planning on having the Crabfeast in September.   

V. ADJOURNMENT: 

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 pm 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

CPOA Sticker Placement 

Vehicle, Trailers and Watercraft 
 

While COIVD-19 has put a cloud of uncertainty over life in general, we are optimistic we will be able to gather 

at the pool and hit the Bay this summer. As such, we would like to clarify where the CPOA stickers should be 

placed for everyone in the community. All stickers must be for the current year; no past year stickers will be 

accepted for any reason. All stickers must be permanently affixed to all vehicles, trailer and watercraft by 

removing the paper on the back of each sticker and affixing it to the correct location. Tape or any other means 

is not acceptable. Sticker locations are as follows: 

• Watercraft – left side of hull or window area left side. 

• Trailers – left side forward tong area or winch post, please do not put them behind anything that will 

obstruct the view of the sticker. 

• Vehicles – left side windshield upper/lower area is acceptable. The reason for the left side is for the 

purpose that when entering the beach the guards and others can see this for fast identification.  This 

also makes all vehicles and watercraft uniform in the community.  



WWW.CLOVERFIELDS.ORG  

4 | P a g e  

CLOVERFIELDS MAY/JUNE 2020 CHRONICLE 

 

 How has COVID-19 affected Swim Team Summer 2020? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to COVID-19 and the uncertainty of what the next days and months will bring, we are not doing 

registrations for the Summer 2020 swim season until we know more from state officials. Delmarva officials 

have not made a decision yet and we are optimistic we will have a swim season, but everything is very 

uncertain right now.  

Please visit the Swim Team web page for regular updates: www.cloverfields.org/swim-team-information.  

And email any questions to: cloverfieldsstingrays@gmail.com 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Pool Update 

The CPOA Board of Directors hired Premier Pool Management Inc. to manage and maintain the pool for a 

second year in a row. Premier is working to prepare the pool for opening this summer as planned. There has 

not been any official guidance from government officials about pool openings yet. Taking COVID-19 into 

consideration, though, Cloverfields will follow any official guidance that comes out.  

If you are interested in applying for a position as a lifeguard, contact Premier Pool Management Inc.: 

www.premierswim.com. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Snack Shack and Gate Guard Update 

All those 14 years and older interested in working at the Snack Shack and or Gate Guard this summer, should 

contact Jeanette Meinhardt, Snack Shack Manager. Jeanette can be 

reached at 443-618-5066. Minors 14 thru 17 years of age may only 

work with a work permit. Applications for work permits are 

accepted online at: https://www.dllrr.state.md.us/childworkpermit. 

Print the permit, and bring to the interviews tentatively scheduled 

at the Snack Shack on May 16th at 10.00 am. Check the web site and 

Facebook for any changes, or contact Jeanette at 443-618-5066. 

http://www.cloverfields.org/swim-team-information
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CPOA Contacts 

President Bob Morelli 410-643-7488 General Issues 

1st Vice President Bill Boyle wpb1210@yahoo.com Grounds, Pool, IDs 

2nd Vice President Courtney Chambliss 410-643-7739 Marina, Women’s Club 

Corr. Secretary Marisa Cole marisa.baldwin.cole@gmail.com Newsletter, Website, Swim Team 

Recording Secretary Andy Hanas 410-604-3885 Clubhouse Maintenance 

Treasurer Jeanette Meinhardt 443-249-3880 Finance, Snack Shack 

Financial Recorder Scott Clark cpoabilling@gmail.com  Billing, Car Permits, Title Transfers 

Member-At-Large I Russ Shallue 410-490-9130 Crime Watch 

Member-At-Large II Skip Hunt shunt71@gmail.com  Pool Passes 

Member-At-Large III Jay Herbert 443-786-6436 Beach Issues 

Member-At-Large IV Javier Piquero CPOABuildingPermits@gmail.cm Building & Betterment Committee 

Clubhouse Rentals Kelly Oliver cpoaclubhouse@gmail.com Clubhouse 

Youth Activities Julie Thomas justkylejule@gmail.com  Youth activities 

Swim Team 
Committee 

Sarah MacMillan  cloverfieldsstringrays@gmail.com  Swim Team 

 
 

Interested in advertising in the Cloverfields Chronicle? 
 

Business Cards: $25  1/4 Page: $40  1/2 Page: $60  Full Page: $90 
 

The Cloverfields Chronicle is published on or about the 1st of the month per the discretion 

of the Board of Directors. Artwork is due the 15th of the month prior to publication. Send 

Requests to marisa.baldwin.cole@gmail.com 

 

 

Haven Ministries Opens Hope Warehouse 

How can you Help? The Warehouse is accepting donations. If you have gently used appliances, 

furniture, or building supplies please contact Susan Phillips at 410.490.8498, or 

443.298.0173 or hopewarehouse@haven-ministries.com. Check out haven-

ministries.org for information about volunteer opportunities, fundraisers and 

upcoming events! 
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NEW OFFICE OPENS IN EASTON FOR TREATMENT OF 

MENTAL HEALTH, SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND LIFE COACHING 

 

  

 Helping to Reflect 

The Goodness within 

You to the World around You 

 
George Cody moved to the Eastern Shore in December of 2013 after living in Connecticut for most of his life.  He had been 

a practicing dentist there since 1971, both in solo and group practice.  During that career, he received many awards being 

honored with appointments to two international organizations for his international humanitarian efforts.  As Dr. Cody 

approached retirement from the group practice, he desired to continue helping others.  He returned to university studies 

and was accepted into a program devoted to co-occurring disorders of mental health and substance abuse.  He received a 

Master of Social Work degree (MSW) with honors from Southern Connecticut State University.  Dr. Cody then moved to 

the Eastern Shore and has worked part time for two different mental health agencies.  Upon completion of the license 

exam for clinical practice (LCSW-C), Dr. Cody decided to open a private practice, Chesapeake Reflections, LLC.  He chose 

this name because of his love for the Eastern Shore and the fact that he feels that by helping people balance their lives, 

they will reflect back to others the goodness that every individual has within.   

Mission Statement 
Our Declaration of Independence states that we are each entitled to “Life, Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness.”  

Chesapeake Reflections’ goal is to help each individual attain those goals on a personal basis.  As an individual proceeds 

through life, there are always challenges.  When we learn that the challenges do not have to overwhelm us, we can begin 

to enjoy life.  We become free from anxiety, worry, and despair regarding things that are present in our lives which we 

cannot change.  As we do so, each individual can become empowered to live a life of happiness and contentment.  Our 

goal is for each of our clients to be able to be able to reflect to others both the talents and inner beauty that each person 

possesses.    

 

George M. Cody, LCSW-C uses multiple therapeutic techniques to help improve the life of each individual.  Mr. Cody finds 

personal fulfillment as his clients begin to smile again, which is the result that he achieved with patients in his prior career 

as a dental practitioner.  The treatment modality is individualized to help each client restructure their life to achieve their 

personal goals. 

       Chesapeake Reflections, LLC 
              10 S. Hanson St., Easton, MD 

   Mental Health & Substance Abuse Therapy 

                             Life Coaching 
Phone 667-44-2355 

 www.ChesapeakeReflectionsLLC.com 
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Extra Steps Lawn & Landscaping 

410-200-7115 

We are Cloverfields Community Lawn Care Provider 

Mowing 
Planting 

Leaf Removal 
Firewood 
Pruning 
Hauling 

Mulching 
Snow Removal 

Light Tree Removal 
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